Colorado QRP May 2009 Meeting minutes

May 9, 2009  10:00AM

Milestone Technologies 

Call to order by President Pete Inskeep NO2D

Roll call – 16 members in attendance – Sign up sheet will be posted at  www.cqc.org
President’s message delivered to the attendees by Pete recapping his administration for 2008 and 2009.  Full text of the message will be printed in The Low Down issue #66.

Treasurer’s report given by Roger Wendell WB0JNR.  The bank accounting has finally been transferred to First Bank from US Bank.  A new slate of current executives has been placed on the signature card.  The club also maintains its PayPal account in good standing.  An audit of the club funds will be conducted this summer by the incoming president.

ELECTION OF NEW OFFICERS

Per the club charter and by laws an election of new officers was conducted by Marshall Emm N1FN.  All current officer positions were vacated.  The nominations for new officers were given.

Scott Garcia KC0HSV – President

Frank Ivan K0FEI – Vice President

Vince Kumagai KI0RB – Secretary

Roger Wendell – WB0JNR – Treasurer

Additions to nominations was made.  No additional candidates were listed.  A vote for the new officers was requested.  The vote results were all in favor – unanimous.  No votes against.  The officers will server for a one year term.

BUSINESS MEEETING 

Introductions by new President Scott Garcia KC0HSV

Secretary’s report was given by Vince Kumagai KI0RB.  All club business is up to date.  The club purchased a new copy of Corel Video Studio to replace an older version.  Cost was $58.00.  Seven (7) DVD titles of CQC meeting presentations are available for purchase at $10.  The list of DVD titles is on the CQC web site. A request for ham volunteers for the BIKE MS charity event was made.  BIKE MS contacted the CQC for communication assistance for this summers 150 mile bike ride to raise funds the MS society.

Field Day report was given by Al Dawkins K0FRP – A request for funds to was made to build an new 20 meter antenna for the Rampart Range site.  The funds would be used to buy material to rehab 2 Butternut HF8V verticals into a Moxon dipole arrangement for use on 20 meters.  The antennas were donations to the club.  The club voted to authorize up to $150 to purchase the material a complete the project. 

The club has also committed to continuing the Aloha site at Cherry Creek State park for the “casual” QRP operations.  

HAMCON 2009 – a discussion was conducted to assess the CQC’s participation in HAMCON 2009.  The club will be participating in the event to be held the weekend of May 30 in Estes Park Colorado.  The club member Dick Schneider AB0CD will make a QRP presentation on behalf of the club.  The CQC will have a table at the event to promote club and QRP operations.  The club has authorized spending up to $100 for HAMCOM donations.

CQC sponsored the 2 ARRL Sweepstakes plaques in 2008.  The one for Single Operator CW QRP Colorado section was won by Alan Higbie K0AV of Colorado Springs.  The Side band winner has not been announced yet.

Business Meeting Adjourned.

Submitted by:  Vince Kumagai KI0RB – Club Secretary.

